ANNOUNCEMENT
Date: November 7, 2011
To: Singapore Exchange Securities Trading Limited
Subject: Temporary Relocation of the Contact Office on Vibhavadi Rangsit Road,

Bangkok due to the Flood Situation and Unusually High Water Level in
Certain Areas of Bangkok

We would like to inform that due to the flood situation and unusually high water level in
certain areas of Bangkok, our contact office on Vibhavadi Rangsit Road will be temporarily
relocated to other work sites in the inner part of Bangkok.

During this period, any telephone and fax contacts could be made via appeared below.

Tel : +662 261 9586
Fax : +662 261 9587

Should there be any enquiries, please contact our Investor Relations Department at E-mail
address: ir@thaibev.com

Kindly be informed accordingly. We will keep you abreast of any change.

Yours faithfully,

o Gl QX

Ueychai Tantha-Obhas
Director and Executive Vice President
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